St. Mary’s Council of Catholic Women
Minutes
February 7, 2023
Opening prayer was led by Pat Butler
Present:  Megan Schmidt, Sharon Martinek, Zella Fittts, Rita Rapp, Brittany Rapp, Jan Rose, Mary Jo Adcock, Mary Chambliss, Dottie Izard, Pat Farris, Melody Hernan, Robin Atkins, Pat Farris, Pat Panarese, Jeannette Hart, Retha Rawls, Suzie Schmidt, Pat Butler
All are invited to participate in Stations of the Cross for Easter
Easter Saturday Lindy Hudson is requesting help to arrange floral display for Easter
There will be cards sent to visitors to St. Mary’s
Megan Schmidt related that the directory will be done soon as they are making the final changes to it.
Pat Yates reported on the funeral lunch, requesting more volunteers.  Pat or Mary Wayer will call people to assist at the funeral luncheons and to bring food.
The secretary's minutes were read from the January meeting and accepted as read.
Pat Panarese gave the Treasurer’s report: Balance of $9,585.13 ending January 2023; a deposit of $81.99 will be made and other expenses for the funeral lunch were $14.97, $22.40 and $89.99.
Zella Fitts reported only one sympathy card was sent for Beth Schrader.
A discussion was held on how we are notified of deaths of church members.
Jan Rose related that Mary’s Table will be set up this weekend and all is going well.
Pan Panarese said Father Nick has requested a new tablecloth for the altar, Suzie Schmidt motioned that the CCW allocate $100 for the material. Melody seconded the motion.
Guest speaker was Derek Shaw from SSM Volunteer coordinator.  There are online applications if anyone wants to join.  The need is great for new volunteers. Most volunteers only work four hours one day a week.
Megan Schmidt had a signup sheet for anyone to help with the fish fries during lent.  Also, requesting money/donations for the Easter bags, approximately 75 bags were given out last year.
Next meeting will be March 7, 2023.
Closing prayer
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